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Heller Opening Statement at Banking 

Hearing on the Annual Report and Oversight of the Office of Financial Research
(Washington, D.C.) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV), Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs Subcommittee on Economic Policy, today delivered the following remarks during a hearing entitled “The Annual Report and Oversight of the Office of Financial Research:” 
Remarks as prepared:

Thank you Chairman Merkley for holding this hearing today.  Thank you also to Dr. Berner for being here to give our sub-committee an overview of the activities at the Office of Financial Research.
Created by Dodd-Frank, the OFR serves the Financial Stability Oversight Council with the stated goal of improving the quality, transparency, and accessibility of financial data and information.
I think it’s worth reminding everyone that this government organization does not receive Congressional appropriations and lacks standard accountability to Members of Congress, and most importantly, to the American public.  Much like the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau, the OFR has the authority to collect unprecedented amounts of data from businesses.
While there are many concerns about this organization – I will focus most of my attention today on OFR’s September report on asset management and financial stability.  In this report, the OFR alleges that asset managers could pose risks to the broader financial system.
Since the report was released, there have been serious allegations that OFR’s conclusions were unsupported by adequate data, used one-size-fits-all modeling, and neglected to consider current regulatory frameworks.
While there are certainly individuals who would like to argue whether one company or another should be labeled as systemically important – I think everyone could agree that those decisions should be made after evidence-based facts have been found through comprehensive evaluations.
After a few years, both Republicans and Democrats have expressed concerns with OFR’s actions and even the Government Accountability Office has questioned OFR’s standards.  It is my hope today that Dr. Berner will provide some clarity and transparency about OFR’s recent work and decisions.
Thank you Mr. Chairman, and I look forward to hearing Dr. Berner’s testimony. 
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